

Webmaster - John Rothrock

Temporary Editor - Wilma Winings

April 2024 Issue

MAY COOKOUT COMING UP!

May 18 - 5:30 p.m

This month we will be having Fried and Smoked Chicken. So bring a side dish of something to go with chicken. In the past we have had potato salad, corn casserole, baked beans, deviled eggs, macaroni salad, fresh fruit, etc. and, of course, desserts. So bring whatever you wish. The weather should be warmer so we can eat outside. Put the date on your calendar!

MAY BOARD MEETING

May 14 - 6:30 p.m.

HCAA members are welcome to attend the board meetings and express their ideas and suggestions. Your input will be appreciated.

BOARD MEETING NEWS - April 9 - by Amy Hills

Attending were – Don Hughes, Vern Sullenger, Wilma Winings, John Rothrock and Darrell Arnett. Vern led in prayer which was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Treasurer's report – Bank balance is \$5223.25 . Virtual check deposit working fine; tested and statement received. Zelle as well.

Robert Matthews to smoke pork for 35 to 40 people for next cookout. Wilma to check to see if we have carryout containers to sell extra, if needed. Also check paper products to be sure enough available.

LATA – Vern invited Symphony -- Darrell to invite "Balloon Guy" -- Flyer needs food pricing before it can be completed.

Board Meeting (Contd.)

Christmas Dinner – Wilma reported that anyone with food allergies can bring their own food. She will need the names of those persons.

Amy to check with Allison re: John getting access to club email to send updates and invitations to events.

Wilma is covering newsletter until Allison is out of school and has time to do it.

. I I I AN AGOVERNMENT OF THE PROPERTY OF THE

GOOD ATTENDANCE AT APRIL "COOK-OUT"

It was a cold, windy evening but a good turnout for more of a "Cook-in" as we moved in to the office. With the delicious pulled pork prepared by Robert Mathews (thanks, Robert) and other delicacies brought in, we had plenty of lip-smacking things to eat. Photos follow.





















DUES NOTICE - AGAIN

A few of our members have not yet paid their annual dues of just \$15.00. If YOU are one of the few people, find a comfortable chair, get your check book and write a check payable to HCAA and send it to Wilma at 2685 S 300 E, Danville IN 46122. I think you will feel much better when that is taken care of. I know I will.

Since the last newsletter, checks have been received from John Bloom, Doug Foreman and David McEntire.

IN MEMORY

Roberta Graham - 8/15/34 - 2-20-24

Roberta (and Jim) joined HCAA when it was organized at the Speedway Airport for the purpose of helping secure a new airport in the county as Speedway was slated to be closed. Roberta attended our cookouts and supported our activities. We will miss her. We extend our sympathy to Jim.

